112

THE CITIZEN PUBLISHING CO.

OVERBROOK, KANSAS

George A. Lerrigo, Publisher

Harriette B. Lerrigo, Managing Editor

May 14, 1940

Dear Dolph;

Just a short note in regard to our recent telephone conversation.

Right after you called I got in touch with B. O. Hoover and J. J. Cooper, who are two-thirds of the school board. I told them of your fine opinion of the boy, Bob Hunt, and that I was sure that you would not go to the trouble of such a spendid recommendation of he didn't have the goods. It so happened that just several days previously they had asked me if I knew of anyone interested, through any connections that I might have. Then to clinch matters Phog Allen sent a fine letter.

I'm sure that you will be pleased to know that the high school here hask decided to hire Hunt. If he has not already accepted I think you should encourage him to do so, for the coach at this high school afterm a year of breaking in gets paid better than any class B coach in this territory.

Thanks for calling and I'm looking forward to seeing you Saturday night at the SDK meeting.

fraternally yours,

Serge Lerrigo

P.S. Incidentally Bob never did drop in for that visit. Would like to meet him some. time in the near totore,